
Friday, February 12, 2021 

RE: All-Way Stop at the Intersection of Holmstead Avenue and Glenburn Avenue 

To the Chair and Members of Toronto and East York Community Council: 

Background: 

Residents have reached out to my office with concerns about road safety at the intersection of 
Holmstead Avenue and Glenburn Avenue. They have reported drivers speeding as they turn 
north off St Clair to avoid congestion on Victoria Park. My office polled the homes near this 
intersection, and over 80% of residents supported changing the existing 2-way stop into an all-
way stop as a method of traffic calming for the neighbourhood. To keep making our community 
safer for all, I recommend installing an all-way stop at this intersection. 

Recommendations: 

1. Toronto and East York Community Council authorize all-way stop controls at the
intersection of Holmstead Avenue and Glenburn Avenue

Respectfully, 

Brad Bradford 
Toronto City Councillor  
Beaches-East York | Ward 19 
— 

@BradMBradford  @BradBradford  @bradfordgrams 




